# PORT OF NEWPORT COMMERCIAL FISHING USERS GROUP COMMITTEE MINUTES

April 18, 2024 Newport City Hall, 169 SW Coast Highway, in Newport

This is not an exact transcript. The audio of the meeting is available on the Port's website.

### **CALL TO ORDER**

Committee Chair Heather Mann called the Commercial Fishing Users Group Committee Meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.

<u>Committee Members Present</u>: Bob Eder (Pos. #9); Heather Mann (Pos. #5); Mike Pettis (Pos. #2); and Cari Brandberg (Pos. #4).

Alternates Present: Jim Seavers (Alt. #11); John Holt (Alt. #7); and Gary Ripka (Alt. #2).

<u>Committee Members Absent:</u> Mark Newell (Pos. #3); Ted Gibson (Pos. #6); Bob Aue (Pos. #8); Dave Thalman (Pos. #10); Mark Cooper (Alt. #5); and Clint Funderburg (Pos. #1).

**Port Commission Liaisons:** Gil Sylvia and Kelley Retherford.

<u>Management and Staff</u>: Paula Miranda, Executive Director; Aaron Bretz, Director of Operations; Mark Brown, Director of Finance and Business Services; and Kody Robinson, Harbormaster. Derrick Tokos, City of Newport Planning Director, was also in attendance.

<u>Members of the Public and Media</u>: Michael Seavers, Bob Kemp, Fred Yeck Jr., Dean Fleck, Paul Tucker, Roy Hugh, Doug Ison, Sarah Leah, Sharon Snow, and Don Snow.

#### APPOINTMENT OF NEW MEMBERS

Tucker reported two Commission members moved from alternate to regular member, and there are several vacancies. She requested the Committee make a recommendation on who to appoint to the Committee to the Port of Newport Commission. Mann reported there has been interest from John Moody and Doug Ison to join the Committee. Tucker noted John Holt and Jim Seavers need to be officially appointed, and there are nine positions vacant. Mann recommended alternates Holt and Seavers move forward. She stated she will reach out to interested community members and then make a recommendation to the Port of Newport Commission on all the appointments.

#### APPROVAL OF MINUTES

MOTION was made by Eder, seconded by Ripka, to approve the minutes of November 14, 2022. The motion carried unanimously in a voice vote.

#### **COMMERCIAL MARINA UPDATE**

Bornstein Closure Impact Discussion. Bretz reported the Port anticipates the Bornstein move might affect Port Dock 7 users. He stated the Port would like to hear from someone who could share on those impacts and how to use that for planning in the future. Mann asked if the Port talked to Andrew Bornstein. Bretz replied the Port hasn't been able to contact him and would like to be connected with Bornstein. Mann offered to assist in the connection. Miranda asked if there was anything anyone else wanted to share. Eder stated there is impact because Bornstein was the only real competitor in town for Pacific Seafood. He stated it is never good to lose competition. He suggested to whatever extent the Port is involved, to get someone in here as soon as possible, assuming anyone is interested.

Mann stated her understanding is there a problem with the dock. Bretz replied he doesn't know since that's not the Port's facility. Ripka stated the Port could lose a tremendous amount of revenue from vessels that fish for that facility. He noted they are going to go to Astoria, and there will be a loss of moorage, fuel sales, and groceries. Brandberg added if the shrimp vessels can't get a shrimp market at Pacific Seafood, they are going to leave.

Tokos reported the city sold that facility to Bornstein and retained the right of first refusal and a repurchase option. He stated in the event the plant was idle, the city can buy that back at 85 percent of market value if idle for more than two years. He noted Pacific Seafood has been, and is, a wonderful partner, but it is healthy to have competition. He indicated the city will also be meeting with Bornstein.

Bretz stated the Port works a lot more with Pacific Seafood, so staff don't know a lot about Bornstein's facility. He noted the Port would like to know as much as possible, especially any impacts to moorage. Mann stated Congresswoman Hoyle contacted her about potentially doing something about their dock. Miranda replied Hoyle's staff have been talking to the Port about Port Dock 7 replacement and the water quality issue at DEQ. Mann stated her understanding was that Hoyle spoke with Pacific about buying the plant, but there is a problem with the dock. She explained in the past when Pacific bought Trident's plant, Midwater Trawlers helped because they needed markets for whiting, and now they are not doing whiting there. She emphasized she is a little concerned about Pacific owning the entire Bayfront processing. She offered to help the Port and city schedule a meeting with Bornstein.

Eder suggested the city try to negotiate 85 percent and two years because it would be better to accelerate the purchase. Tokos replied 85 percent is still a substantial cost, and the city would much rather see a process where the purchase would be earlier than that and not involve the city's purchase. Miranda noted she does not see the Port able to purchase that either without major grants. She stated the Port would still like to help in any way possible and talk to federal and state legislators. She indicated she certainly doesn't want the processing to go away. She added she doesn't see the Port itself funding the purchase, though.

Brandberg stated there were disappointments when Pacific Seafood took over Hallmark and then Trident. She encouraged the city to consider that the local processor doesn't have the capability of upgrading the facility, and they may be struggling too. She suggested the city to help outside processors move in. Mann asked what the role of the CFUG and the Port in this process is. Miranda replied the Port is interested in any suggestions or contacts for processors

who are interested or could be a viable possibility. She stated that will give the Port some tools to start the conversation with the city and Bornstein. She asked who of the fishermen do exclusive work with Bornstein, and what they will do instead. A member of the audience mentioned that he worked for Bornstein, and he will continue to moor at the Port of Newport.

Ripka stated he doesn't think there will be much interest from Pacific to work with more boats. Mann asked how many people fish at Bornstein. Ripka replied five shrimp boats, and perhaps 10 crabbers. Mann stated another option is Alaska's CVQ program. She explained they are six corporations that are allocated fish through the AFA. She noted they are expanding to whiting and interested in plants up there. She added they might be interested in processing too. Bretz stated it is important to talk to Bornstein and understand the many factors in the decision. He noted there must have been a change in the industry, so just trying to plug someone else in there might not work. He asked how to change the approach so that someone can be successful.

Miranda stated one of the main concerns is the DEQ water quality issue. She noted if that was the biggest portion of Bornstein's issue, the Port would like to know because the Port can bring that to the Legislature and Governor to show direct impacts. She added the community doesn't want to bring in processors just to fail. Mann stated she suspects there are a variety of issues. She noted the seafood industry is struggling right now on a global scale, and DEQ doesn't help it. Brandberg suggested reaching out to the Processors Association about matching the vessels here with the market.

Sylvia asked who is ultimately responsible for trying to find a buyer for that property, Bornstein or the city and Port taking an active approach to seek a buyer. Tokos suggested it's a joint effort with Bornstein, and the city would like a proactive approach to help the process. Miranda replied, technically, Bornstein is responsible, but the community can take a proactive approach to assist them in finding a buyer.

<u>City of Newport Parking Changes on the Bayfront</u></u>. Tokos reported city public works crews will begin putting the pay stations out next week. He stated the go live date is May 1. He noted a while ago, the city sent out an email to commercial fishing owners or operators and plans to resend that email. He explained the commercial fishing users permit is \$45 a month, available for Zones B and D by invitation only for 96-hour periods. He indicated it is important to get back to the city so staff help fishermen work through the permit process. He added people can purchase the permits individually or as a fleet.

Tokos reported he recognizes circumstances can cause fishing staff to come onboard on short notice. He distributed several one-time-use permits with a QR code that can be used during turnover. He stated there will be parking regulatory sign changes. He noted the city has a website with an interactive map where people can find the rules for the various zones. He explained this program is designed to improve circulation and turnover on the Bayfront. Brandberg requested he explain the fleet approach. Tokos replied owners can register and manage however many permits they need for crews. He stated the advantage of the fleet is if there is turnover, owners can just reassign the permit to the new person, rather than buying new permits. He explained multiple vehicles can be assigned to one permit and switched online at any given time.

Brandberg asked if there would be a reduced fee in the winter and reduced fee for fishermen. Tokos replied further discussion about the offseason will be held by the parking committee, but that doesn't start until November. He clarified the parking areas are Zones B and D for fishermen. Eder asked how the city coordinated availability of these spaces. Tokos replied individual permits are capped by zone relative to the number of spaces available. He added the

city chose not to put a limit on commercial fishing permits since it wasn't certain on the right number and how fishing users would adjust. He noted the city will monitor that and make adjustments if needed.

Ripka explained all the parking studies on this show the turnover is faster when people pay. He stated he has been on the committee for several years, and this will not make a lot of money compared to the cost of parking maintenance. He noted right now tourists park all day; there is no incentive for them to leave. He indicated tourists overflow into the commercial marina parking so there is nowhere to park in the summer. A member of audience noted a lot of jobs like the candy shops and tourist shops have employees who don't earn very much. He stated for commercial fishing, there are unlimited permits but that's \$45 a month. He asked are owners supposed to take care of their crews or will it be up to the deckhands to pay this. Another audience member stated fishermen should be exempt. She stated fishermen are already paying for moorage, which is too expensive, fuel costs that are high, and insurance that is high. She added the city wants money for them to park to do their job. Another member of the audience added the last thing on his mind is to check the website for the status of a parking permit. He stated all he can see is it making a lot of money, not benefiting fishermen or the employees down there.

Tokos stated the commitment with the revenues on the Bayfront is to pay for the parking program, and some of that is parking enforcement and some to improve parking conditions. He noted the city plans to pay off resurfacing it just did for three parking lots with this income. He explained the city has no dedicated funding mechanism for the parking areas. He indicated there were business license surcharges, but that was only \$13,000 a year, which might help with signage or striping, but not paving. He added all the revenue generated will stay in the parking fund and not go to the general fund.

Brandberg stated the Port permits are \$100 a year, but the Port has 177 spaces available. She noted the loading zones were extended. She indicated if people can't afford \$45 a month, a lot of fishermen parking is available at Port Dock 7. Ripka added on the Bayfront everything was built on sand, and the Abbey Street parking lot paving was around \$250,000. He emphasized there needs to be a way to maintain these facilities. Mann confirmed with Tokos this program has been approved and he is informing them of implementation. Holt stated in Monterey they take card only, and charges from the bank are not included in the posted fee. He asked if it would work the same way here. Tokos replied they are not card only; there is a coin option. He stated the bank fees are being absorbed by the city, so there will not be a bank charge on top of the city's fee. He added the city will monitor that, and down the road the city may increase the fee if the bank fees get too costly.

Brandberg asked in Zone D, if a truck has a trailer, do they have to buy a pass for the trailer too. Tokos replied as the weather gets better, public works will stripe the area so there are parallel parking spots. He stated once the areas are striped, then they will need a permit for the space the trailer takes up. Mann confirmed with Tokos this information is online. A member of the audience asked if there will be information boards or colored signs. Tokos replied public works will be putting up hundreds of signs, including zone signs and text to park signs.

Mann asked for an update on a shuttle option. Tokos stated those discussions have always broken down. He noted Pacific has done it on their own, but in terms of a funded program, that is for phase two of the program. He stated the city plans to discuss it more once funding comes in. Mann recommended the shuttle service start sooner. She stated the shuttle service seems

really important for anyone working on the Bayfront and may lower the angst over the new parking situation. Brandberg suggested the La Roca parking lot as a potential location for shuttling. Brown stated the city budgeting is annual, and they are required to stay within that, so it may be difficult to implement shuttling right away.

Brandberg asked if the city has budgeted for the summer revenue they will get this year. Tokos replied not in the current fiscal year because it's only two months. He explained the city is anticipating funds in the budget for next fiscal year. He noted there needs to be a decision on if the city should subsize employee shuttling or tourist shuttling, but implementation will not happen until a year to two down the road. He explained it wouldn't be a city shuttle service, but it would subsize a different agency like Lincoln County Transit. He added the city can't assist both employee shuttling and a tourist route at once; they are two different programs.

Mann stated it would be helpful to have a one pager specific for fishermen that could be distributed. Fleck requested the info sheet since Englund Marine will get many of these questions. Sharon Snow, with Pacific Seafood, stated they support the idea of a shuttle plan since the parking fees will be a financial burden on employees, employers, and fishermen. Tokos asked if Pacific Seafood could frame a shuttle plan and the cost to help start that discussion. Eder added integrating tourism with employee shuttling makes sense to him.

Port of Newport Parking at the Commercial Marina. Bretz reported the Port owns property for parking near Port Dock 7, and the rest of the parking lots are not owned by the Port. He explained the lot across the street from Port Dock 5 is owned by the Historical Society. He stated they decided it is in their best interest to take that property back. He indicated they intend to end that lease on the first of July. He added he doesn't know their plans for that property. Miranda reported when she last spoke to them, they had interest from someone to purchase that property from them. She explained that property had cost the Port more than anything it brought in. She added there is parking at Port Dock 7, which is not that far away.

Brandberg asked how many spots were in that lot. Bretz replied it was about 15. Holt confirmed with staff the Port Dock 3 lot is privately owned. Brandberg noted the Port Dock 3 lot is a nightmare because there is city parking on that street. She explained several trucks could park in there but can't pull in because the parking spots block the entrance. She indicated there's a yellow stripe that has faded. She added she has had to wait for people to be towed because she couldn't get out of the lot.

Brandberg stated it's only two city spots. She suggested the city work with fishermen and create a yellow zone for that whole area so fishermen could fully utilize that parking lot. She added since Port Dock 5 lot is no longer maintained; the Port could maintain the Port Dock 3 lot a little better. She asked if the city could lose one or two spots. Tokos replied the city will be doing a new striping plan when the weather gets better, and that's when it will make adjustments. He stated he made a note for that location. Mann confirmed with Tokos the city would like a formal letter about those spaces.

Eder asked if the Port is considering buying that lot. Miranda replied she doesn't think that pencils out, and the Port already owns parking that is underutilized. She stated she can't recommend the Commission purchase a property that is going to lose money; it just doesn't make sense. Eder suggested considering it since parking on Port property is going to increase next month, and the location is much more convenient at Port Dock 5. Discussion ensued on the funding and sustainability of the Port and its mission to promote economic development. Mann

added she will be requesting from Brown the revenues brought into the Terminal by the fishing industry every fiscal year since 2018.

Mann stated making the decision to let go of the Port Dock 5 lot without discussing it with the fishermen was unfortunate. She noted the fishermen may have been able to find a way to help the Port keep the lot. Brown noted operating as a business, purchasing that lot does not make sense. Brandberg agreed and stated it is unfortunate that the Maritime Museum doesn't see a benefit in helping out the fishermen. She noted they should attend these meetings and explain their fiscal position, why they need to sell the property. Fleck noted he is also on the Historical Society board. He stated the Historical Society is not anti-fishermen. He emphasized the decision is not final. Brandberg stated it would be nice if that lot could still be used by fishermen until it is sold. Fleck stated the Historical Society can still work this out. Brandberg and Mann agreed to attend the Historical Society's next meeting to present the fishermen's interest in the lot.

Retherford stated she wants to encourage the Fishing User Group. She noted the Port is working hard to preserve everything, from the Terminal to the docks to Port Dock 7. She indicated it is easy to focus on the areas that fishing is losing, but the Port is also trying to create new space and increase the quality. She added every item at the Commission meeting has the fishermen in view. She explained planning for Port Dock 7 with testing, drilling, and dredging will cost millions.

Retherford stated it would be nice to be able to throw money at parking, but in the full view of everything the Port does, that is more important. She noted Commissioners hear the fishermen. She explained the Port has to be able to generate income in order to continue with plans for Port Dock 7, and that means going outside the fishing industry and bringing in other options. She emphasized she wants the fishing industry to know that the Port is for them, and the Commission wants to preserve, provide and protect for the future. She added she sees a lot of negative comments online, but everything the Port does works together for good for the future.

Mann suggested the Commercial Fishing Users Group meet more often so that fishermen are more informed about what the Port is doing. She noted not everyone can attend the Commission meetings. Miranda stated the Port will meet with CFUG as often as the group feels would be helpful. She reported on replacement of Port Dock 7, just drilling for testing for environmental permits, the Port spent \$1.1 million. She stated the Port spent another \$400,000 for the plan. She noted the replacement looks to cost \$34.5 million. She indicated replacement will not just replace exactly what is there, but accommodate larger vessels, increase the number of spots, modernize so that services are better, and redo the hoist dock. She added the Port is working toward making a better dock.

Port of Newport International Terminal Update. Mann asked the Port to explain parking at the Terminal. She asked will longshoremen be exempted from permits. Miranda replied the Port contracts with the longshoremen for work the Port can not do. She explained the Port will provide them parking spaces at no cost. Bretz stated the Port is transitioning to parking passes across Port property. Miranda noted the Port also wouldn't require permits for vendors or deliveries to vessels. She stated it is important to have some way to maintain the pavement, and security costs a lot of money. Bretz stated permits for Terminal parking will start July 1. He explained the Terminal signs state no public access, and it is not a public meeting place. He emphasized the risk of people running around when the cranes are running. He noted right now, the Port has no way to tell the difference between a commercial fisherman or someone random

parking there or abandoning a vehicle. He indicated if the Port is going to take action, the Port needs to have permits in place, so security has the grounds to make people leave.

Brandberg confirmed with staff most fishermen who park there do not have a permit. Holt confirmed with staff there are paid parking/permits everywhere on Port property. He noted people who work on the nets pay a fee to use the space for the nets, but they don't pay for parking. Bretz replied staff will have to consider that. He stated that is in the realm of a vendor providing services. Miranda replied the space people are stretching the net on is a storage area, so staff will have to look at it. Bretz stated his main concern is people have a legitimate reason to be there. Miranda reported the Port is working on getting a grant with Homeland Security to get gates and fencing for the future. Ripka asked if trailers that are parked there overnight are going to need a permit. Bretz replied that would be captured under storage inventory, and they wouldn't need a permit.

Bretz reported he included a copy of a berth application in the packet that is longer than what commercial fishing users would have to use. He stated he needs to edit it more. He asked the fishermen to tell the Port through the form when they will be there, how long, and what berth. He noted the Port is going to try this out to assist Don Moon with scheduling. He explained the form is mobile friendly, and people would just need to go to the Port's website and fill this out before coming in. Miranda stated the Terminal is a multi-use facility, and the Port does not want to kick the fishermen out. She noted this will help staff as the Terminal starts getting busier to make sure staff accommodates everyone.

Mann stated the Midwater Trawlers will send a letter to the Port about the press release on questions around the International Terminal. She noted the letter will ask for financials, how the Port is marketing the Terminal, and how the Port plans to incorporate existing users. She emphasized she is interested in that narrative. She indicated the platform the CFUG put together on the Terminal needs to be updated. She added the Port should do this now rather than later because expectations need to be managed.

Mann stated when she saw the press release, there was nothing in there about the value of the existing users. She noted she wants to make sure people understand there are existing users that are bringing tremendous value to the Port, Lincoln County, and the state of Oregon. She indicated the distant water fleet are local boats that don't fit anywhere else but the Terminal. She added she is not against cargo, but against being replaced or displaced by cargo. Miranda stated the Port newsletter had a picture of the equipment the Port is planning to purchase, and the press release was meant to address questions raised by the newsletter. She explained when businesses approach the Port, everyone is different, and the Port has to understand their model before it can say the Terminal may work. She stated staff have a good understanding how the Terminal currently works, and she always says this is a multi-use facility. She indicated when people talk about spreading their stuff all over, staff tells them that won't work. She noted she put out a press release because the uphill property owners were concerned about logs and trucks. She explained in their view, they are thinking about the project from 10 years ago. She indicated the focus of the press release was to clarify what happened 10 years ago is not the same as what the Port looks at now. She added everything will be under the control of the Port. She explained she personally doesn't think it is a good idea to lease a chunk of property to one user who take control of the Terminal. She emphasized the Port never has the intent of displacing or replacing.

Bretz stated staff need berthing applications to schedule properly and to grade the nine acres for storage. He noted that is one of the few heavy industrially zoned areas in Newport, and it is

not usable for that purpose right now. He indicated this grant is to get that area usable for all kinds of things, including fishermen.

Mann asked staff for clarification on the berth application. Ripka confirmed with staff the application has to be filled out for switching. A member of the audience asked what happens if things change and two weeks at the dock turns into three weeks. Bretz replied then they just need to send in another notice, and Don Moon can shuffle folks around. Miranda stated this form would give Don Moon a map of where everyone is at. Pettis asked if the form is needed to use the hoist dock. Bretz replied he would fill out the form. He added the form goes to Don Moon, not billing.

<u>Port Dock 7 Replacement Project Update</u>. Bretz presented his report included in the packet. Miranda stated the channel realignment is not a given, that the Army Corps will do it. She explained the Port is still in the feasibility study in order to decide if the Army Corps will fund the project. She noted if they do fund it, they will pay 90 percent and maintain it, and the Port still has to pay the 10 percent difference. She indicated this may cost the Port up to \$9 million. She added she hopes funding goes through and applied for some grants even though staff are not completely done with planning.

Miranda reported another grant is due May 10, the PIDP from the Maritime Administration. She stated she will continue applying as much as she can. She noted there is a possibility to bring this to the legislature like the Port did with NOAA, or revenue bonds which prices moorage with expenses, or general obligation bonds where the community helps pay for it like NIT. She indicated behind the scenes, a lot of work is involved. She added the Port wants a usable Port Dock 7 for the future.

Bretz reported there will be a new dock area, bilge waste recovery line, waste oil facility, bathroom and shower, and laundry. He noted the Port would rebuild the hoist dock, build new utilities, try to address the restroom at Port Dock 5, and add fencing and paving of the commercial marina lot. Eder asked where the dredging will be located. Bretz replied the federal channel will go from the west end of the bay to the commercial marina to the end of Port Dock 7 at the Embarcadero. He indicated it will go no further east than that because the city has utility under crossings that are very shallow. He added moving those would be a massive undertaking that is not workable. He noted the dredging also provides a channel going to the hoist dock. He stated dredging the Englund Marine dock would be up to the Port.

Mann asked what is the largest vessel that can moor. Bretz replied it will be tidal dependent, but the largest would be 100 feet. He stated this is a concept, and there are many things that could come into play that could change the design. He noted if the design starts to push dredging costs too high, staff might have to change the alignment. Brandberg added this is impressive. Mann confirmed with staff the CFUG will need to provide a letter on the next round of grants.

Eder explained the shortest boats who have sponsons are not wider than 50 feet. He stated not all the slips need to be wider than they have been. Miranda added the transient dock staff are considering incorporating should help issues at the Terminal. She explained if the fishing vessels are not receiving any service, people could bring them over here for a time.

Don Snow stated the Sitka marina has a drive down dock, which is really beneficial. He explained the dock is 150 feet long, by 50 feet, for loading and offloading, with a parallel pedestrian ramp. Bretz noted Valdez has it too. He stated it would sacrifice some moorage space. He indicated once staff have the design, then the community can talk about different alternatives. He added one important thing is utilities, and utilities would be ranked above something like

that. Holt confirmed with staff the transient dock would be considered on the west end. Bretz added mitigation would be rebuilding the public fishing pier in South Beach.

Mann suggested when it is the time for tradeoffs to take a poll. Bretz replied there will be a bunch of outreach once the Port has some suggestions ready. Holt asked what is the timeframe. Bretz replied 2027 would be the beginning of construction, and it would be phased. He explained there would be notices when the project comes around about needing to move boats around construction. Miranda replied this schedule is based on getting the funding, and the toughest thing will be getting the funding. She explained federal funding takes a long time to work out, so 2027 could be 2028 or 2029. Bretz noted this design was done prior to Bornstein closing, and the Port is operating under the assumption of the need for this space. He added when the Port puts in a grant application, the Port needs to be clear about usage changes.

Offshore Wind Update. Mann reported there's two final wind energy areas off of southern Oregon. She stated they didn't change much from the draft areas, only slightly smaller. She noted the Legislature passed a bill (HB 4080) tasking DLCD to create a roadmap for offshore wind energy in Oregon bringing all the stakeholders to the table. She explained she has been working on what should go into the roadmap for the last 12-18 months. She indicated Governor Kotek put out a letter to BOEM requesting BOEM affirm they won't lease/auction off any offshore wind projects until the roadmap is done, which should take 18-24 months. She added the question is will BOEM abide by that.

Mann stated, technically, BOEM doesn't have to wait because it is in federal waters, but they have said they will defer to the leadership in the state of Oregon. She emphasized the ball is in their court. She noted one issue is that people think because the areas are off of southern Oregon that they don't impact ports that are further north. She indicated she has had to explain that boats here fish down there. She added California is all in on offshore wind.

Mann stated some of those boats may try to come north. She noted the state of Oregon has been able to accomplish what no other state has so far with BOEM. She indicated she has been working with East Coast groups, the Seafood Harvesters of America, and congressional staff on the East Coast. She added last May she took a couple of fishermen to Washington, D.C., and last month took others.

Mann reported the White House meetings with climate advisors have been well received. She stated she will go again in May to keep getting in front of people. She noted the importance of commercial and recreational fishing and coastal economies.

#### PUBLIC COMMENT

Mann stated there's an ongoing effort about reintroducing otters on the West Coast. Miranda replied US Fish and Wildlife Services want to hear from the fishing industry. She stated there is no plan, but they are seeking feedback.

Miranda reported Zellman submitted public comment via email about offshore wind. She noted she had already responded to his question. Brandberg announced the Blessing of the Fleet is May 5 and Loyalty Days details.

## **ADJOURNMENT**

Having no further business, the meeting adjourned at 11:50 a.m.

Heathu Mann Heather Mann, Chair

Paula J. Miranda, Executive Director